
Leamington and District Table Tennis Association 
 

Minutes of the Executive Committee held on 20th February 2003 at AP Sports and Social 
Club. 

 
Present: - Malcolm Macfarlane (in the chair), Doug Lowe, Andrew Meredith, Carol Meredith, 
Janice Rowan, Caroline Williams and Estyn Williams. 
 
Apologies for absence: - Chris Atkins, Richard Grover, Derek Harwood, Steve Hawkins, Hazel 
Higgins, Samantha Meredith and Phil Paine. 
 
1. Minutes -The minutes of the last meeting held on 23rd January 2003 were approved as a 
true record and signed by the Chairman.  
 
2. Matters arising – Hazel Higgins reported that the new cleaner for HQ had started. 
 
3. Correspondence 
a.  from Warwick DC confirming that the Association would not after all have to pay rates for 
HQ. It was agreed that HQ fees need not therefore be raised to £60 and only a small rise 
would be needed. It was also agreed that a reduced HQ fee would be charged to two aside 
teams. 
b. from the Association’s insurers acknowledging our notification of a recent accident at 
Myton. 
 
4. Financial report.   
a. It was reported that Leamington’s half share in the profit from the Warwickshire Closed 
would be approximately £206. 
b. It was reported that income for the Leamington Closed was about £800 and expenditure 
about £450 -£500. 
 
5. ETTA Chairmanship 
It was agreed to formally support Alan Ransome. 
 
6. Competitions report 
It was reported that the quarter finals of the two cups would be played shortly. 
 
7. Warwickshire Report – It was reported that Warwickshire, like Leamington, had decided to 
support Alan Ransome for the ETTA chairmanship.  
 
8. Press Report – The press officer reported that the Stratford Herald had carried brief reports 
on FISSC, Ashorne and Wellesbourne results. 
 
9.  Coaching report – There had been a good attendance for the first school coaching session 
by Ian Marshall.  
 
10. Social report  
Tickets for presentation evening would be on sale at the Leamington Closed and from then 
on. 
 
11. Next two meetings  - It was agreed that the next meeting be held at 7.30pm Thursday 10th 
April at AP and the following meeting at 7.30pm on Thursday 8th May also at AP. The latter 
would be likely to be the last meeting before the AGM. 
 



 


